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CAS/GRS Faculty Meeting, October 19, 2011



Support and Interventions for Students in Academic Difficulty

Question: How might CAS policies and procedures ensure more timely and effective intervention with students who fail to meet minimum standards for good academic standing? 

Current CAS Policy on Academic Standards reads as follows:

After the completion of each academic semester, the Academic Standards Committee reviews the records of all students in the College of Arts & Sciences. Students are required to maintain a 2.0 cumulative and semester grade point average and to complete at least six, and preferably eight, 4-credit courses during the academic year, with no more than one D grade. The Academic Standards Committee is empowered to place students who fail to make satisfactory progress on warning or probation, for a stated time or until stated conditions are met, or to require their permanent dismissal.
Practice has been to place students who fail to meet minimum standards in a given semester on “warning” status for the following semester, on “probation” for the semester following the second consecutive semester of substandard performance, and, only at the conclusion of three semesters not in good standing, to dismiss students permanently, pending appeal. One consequence is that entering first-year students can flounder until the end of their second year without having to confront the reality of possible dismissal and the need to seek help and get serious about developing a plan to improve their performance. Students whose performance takes a turn for the worse later in their college careers may, over the course of several subpar semesters, fall so far below the 2.00 GPA threshold that completion of the major or overall degree becomes impossible in four years and unrealistic in five or six. Although meeting with academic advisors is mandated at every stage from “warning” onward, many students appear to need a stronger, more immediately consequential incentive to reflect and take appropriate action including utilization of available resources, mentors, and support systems. 

A possible change in practice, not precluded by current policy, would make students really subject to dismissal after two consecutive semesters of substandard performance (with all due allowance for cases where short-term circumstances such as illness or bad choice of major can account for anomalously poor grades or relatively few credits completed). Coupled with that earlier wake-up call would be a more formal and extensive appeals process requiring the student to produce both a thoughtful analysis of poor past performance and a detailed plan for future success. Students whose appeals resulted in their being allowed to continue would be placed on probation for the next semester of enrollment and would be advised that second appeals are rarely granted. 
The overall goal is not, of course, to dismiss or give up on any student prematurely or only by the numbers. It is to help all students who are able and willing make good progress to graduation. Identifying individuals who are having trouble at any point in their course of study and obliging them to explain their circumstances and take appropriate responsibility for their education will ultimately help more students graduate in a timely manner.
An even more timely way to identify students in academic difficulty is by responding to the request from CAS Advising for mid-semester progress reports on students in current courses. Reports may be filed until November 30. 
On-Line Mid-Semester Progress Report Instructions:
1. Log in to your Faculty Link Page by going to http://www.bu.edu/link/.
2. Choose the Faculty button.
3. Click on the purple box at the top of the Faculty Link page to see a list of students for whom we are requesting a report (if you do not have requested students this page will be blank but you will have the option of reporting academic difficulty from your courses).

4. Click on the student’s name and fill out the report.

5. After the report is completed, click on “save.” You will be prompted to either “submit” or “continue editing” the report. If you want to exit before you have submitted a report to select a different student, choose return to student list at the top right corner of the page.
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